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OneBook One Israel One People 
 

Our book club initiative “OneBook One Israel 
One People” is in full swing. Our next     
meeting is February 15 at 7:00 pm at Neve 
Shalom.  We will be discussing Daniel Gordis' 
well written book Impossible Takes Longer. 
Gordis looks at Israel's Declaration of        
Independence and uses it as a springboard 
to take a deep dive into the successes and 
failures of Israel.  
 The third book discussion is scheduled for March 14 at 7:00 pm.  
We will be reading The Genius of Israel by Dan Senor and Saul    
Singer. This book is a look inside Israel society: how the army creates 
the melting pot, the impact of Haredim, and the fascinating story of 
how Israel won the vaccination war during the pandemic and much 
more. 
 The fourth book discussion is scheduled for April 11 at 7:00 pm. 
We will discuss one of Alan Dershowitz's thought-provoking books 
(TBD). 
 
Looking forward to learning together with you. 
 
Am Yisrael Chai 
 
Rabbi Dr. Elliot Salo Schoenberg 

   
Rabbi Dr. Elliot Salo Schoenberg  From the Bimah 

Neve Shalom Bulletin 

Henry Schilowitz, z’l 
father of Steven Schilowitz 

 
Joseph Thor, z’l 

brother of Mel Thor 

IN MEMORIAM 

Hard copies of the  
Bulletin can be found 

in the lobby at  
Neve Shalom. 
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Hazzan’s Notes By Hazzan Sheldon Levin 

Some members of our congregation 
know about my recent health issues. 
In case you did not hear, in October I 
had a heart attack and have had 
three arteries opened and six stents 
inserted. I also was hospitalized with 

internal bleeding in December. This was likely caused by the    
effects of the blood thinners I was taking. 
 By the time you read this I will be going to Cardiac rehab and 
hopefully, I am on my way for a full recovery. 
 I especially want to share some thanks. To the leaders and 
Rabbi of Neve Shalom and to Rita Devlin, I truly appreciate your 
support, good wishes, and understanding when I needed to miss 
services or events. A number of congregants prepared meals for 
my wife, and myself. Nita also has had ongoing health problems. 
You don’t need to be the Hazzan to receive this kind of care. Our 
Tikkun Olam committee can help you in times of good health or a 
crisis. Dan Rushefsky heads the committee and Rena Kallman has 
been amazing at organizing meals and other help. When I was not 
able to drive, neighbors and congregants, including Keith Boxer, 
helped me get to doctor’s appointments. This is a very special 
congregation and community and I am grateful for your help and 
prayers. 
 I also want to thank the staff of JFK Hospital. The nurses and 
support staff all work so hard and do all they can to meet        
everyone’s needs. The nurses are truly special and I am grateful for 
their care. I learned some things while I was there that I wish to 

Thanks to our Caring Community 
share with anyone who may have future stays at JFK. There is a 
Bikkur Cholim committee and the hospital’s pastoral staff can also 
be helpful. If you are there on Shabbat, they can give you electric 
Shabbat candles to light. If you are there on Chanukah (as I was) 
they can lend you a small electric menorah. There are some kosher 
foods and other items in the Bikkur Cholim closet though you need 
to ask for them. I was able to watch services on my smartphone. 
You can Zoom the Neve Shalom Shabbat evening, morning, and 
weekday morning services. Many other congregations stream their 
services on YouTube, Facebook, or Zoom. I was able to “shul-hop” 
without leaving the hospital bed. 
 I am also grateful for the EMTs, the doctors, Emergency Room 
staff and doctors of Raritan Bay Cardiology for their life saving 
talents and care. You may not know that JFK hospital has a new, 
state-of-the-art catheterization area which makes the hospital not 
only convenient but an excellent place to receive heart care. JFK 
also has a new program that makes being discharged from the  
hospital more efficient than  in the past and the staff in this     
discharge area were also especially caring and helpful.  
 Another new item I noticed was a translating computer on 
wheels which was available for the man in the next bed who spoke 
very little English.  I think it has A.I. visuals and multi-language 
capability which helped this Cantonese speaking patient to      
efficiently communicate with the nurses. 
 I am very grateful for the care and support I have received and 

look forward a full recovery. Again, I thank everyone who was so 

helpful in these difficult times. 

This year’s presenter will be one of the             
Conservative’s Movement’s leading Jewish legal 
authorities of our time. Professor Rabbi David    
Golinkin, (pictured), who lives and teaches in Israel, 
will join us in person at Neve Shalom. He will be 
speaking on Sunday, February 11 about Jewish Law 
for Today.  
 At 10:30 am his topic will be Ethics of War and 
Redemption of Captives in Jewish Law.  This will be 
followed by a free light lunch. Reservations are  
required.  Please call 732-548-2238 to state who 
is coming to the luncheon. Lunch is sponsored by 
the Neve Shalom Sisterhood and Adult Education Committee. 
 After Lunch at 1:00 pm he will speak about Jewish Law and Abortion.  
 David Golinkin is an American-born Conservative rabbi and Jewish scholar 
who has lived in Jerusalem since 1972. He is President Emeritus of 
the Schechter Institute of Jewish Studies and Professor of Jewish Law at that 
school in Jerusalem, Israel.  
 We invite you to join our list of BENEFACTORS (List in formation): 
Benna Brodsky and Frank Thompson, Lena Feld, Sandra Fields, Renee Frank, Joy 
and Sam Grafton, Gilbert and Claudie Hayat, Frayda and Michael Kleiman, Ben 
and Gladys Leibowitz, Beverly and Stephan Perry, Barbara Reed, Barbara and 
Eliot Spack 
 We are so grateful for their support. 
 Lectures will use the regular Shabbat Zoom links. Contact the office for 
more details. 

February Scholar:   
      Professor Rabbi David Golinkin 

TORAH / HAFTARAH READERS 
FOR DECEMBER 

T=Teen  JR=Junior  N=New Reader 

TORAH READERS 
Andrea Colby ........................ 1 
Lawrence Dombrow ............ 2 
Eric Goldman ........................ 1 
Rosalie Green ....................... 7 
Bruce Greenberg ................. 4 
Rena Kallman ........................ 4 
Karen Newman ..................... 2 
Aron Richman ....................... 2 
Mark Rosenfield ................... 4 
Michele Rosenfield .............. 16 
Ira Schlitt ................................ 1 
Steve Schneider ................... 1 
Jeffrey Schulman .................. 1 
Alan Solomon ....................... 1 
Barbara Spack ...................... 3 
Alan Stern .............................. 4 
 
 

HAFTARAH READERS 
Eric Goldman 
Karen Newman 
Barbara Spack 
Larry Wineberg .......................... 2 
 
 

http://www.jtsa.edu/benjamin-r-gampel
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Religious School News By Miriam Dobin, Religious School Director 

Tu B’shvat (15th day in the Hebrew 
month of Sh’vat) was   celebrated in 
style during Religious School. Much 
hakarat hatov/appreciation to Ken and 
Aimee Braverman who graciously       
donated dried fruits to our program, 
and to the Susy Schwartz Memorial   
Scholarship Fund for sponsoring this 
event. Several parents joined this tasty 
and nutritious Tu B’shvat Seder,    
sampling a variety of fruit, learning 

what the seven species are and its connection to the Land of 
Israel, all the while learning to appreciate and thank Hashem/
God, for the bounty of food He has given us through His 
creations. 
 Kitot Gan-Bet/grades K-2nd, planted parsley in honor of 
Tu B’shvat, kitot daled-hai/grades 4-5, discussed mitzvot/
commandments and brachot/blessings associated with Tu 
B’shvat, and kitot zayin-chet/grades 7-8, prepared and set 
up each fruit table in an organized and delightful             
eye-catching manner. 
 Please be sure to join services on Friday night February 
23, when kitot Gan-Hai/grades K-5, will participate in      
tefillah/prayer. 
 Later this month, we will be hosting a sofer/scribe for a 
joint venture between our Religious School and the        
Congregation. We hope you will join us on the morning of 
February 25 for davening, breakfast, and learning from Rabbi 
Rephael Hirsch. He will discuss what his job is as a sofer, and 
will demonstrate and teach us how to use the art of        
calligraphy when writing a Torah, tefillin/phylacteries, and 
mezuzah. Many thanks to The Men’s Club and Ritual      
Committee for sponsoring this program. 
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After a year’s hiatus, the Susy Schwartz Scholarship         

Memorial Concert makes a highly anticipated return on 
May 19, 2024. The committee is pleased to announce 
that we have selected Hadar and Sheldon, whose music 
and harmonious voices will captivate and energize you. 
 Hadar and Sheldon is the brand-new crossover           
collaboration of husband and wife duo Sheldon Low and 
Hadar Orshalimy. Since entering the studio in the Spring 
of 2018 to record their first three singles, the duo has 
already begun touring the country together and their tune 
"Body Is A Temple" was featured on the URJ Ruach 5779 
compilation album. 
 Growing up, Hadar was a popular performer in Israel, 
with appearances on Israeli TV, such as “Kochav 
Nolad” (Israeli “Idol”), and at major national and municipal 
events. Upon completing her mandatory   Army service in 
the IDF as a nuclear, biological, and chemical warfare   
defense trainer, Hadar enrolled in the Rimon School of 
Jazz and Contemporary Music in    Israel, studying with 
some of Israel’s most renowned contemporary musicians. 
She then transferred to Berklee College of Music in Boston, 
where she studied professional music and voice and     
graduated with honors. 
 Sheldon Low continues to establish himself as a    
prominent voice in contemporary Jewish music, with five   
albums to his name and more as the highly acclaimed duo 
“Hadar and Sheldon.” A self-proclaimed road warrior, Low 
performs in over 100 concerts, services, and workshops 
around North America each year. In addition to becoming a 
mainstay of congregational life, Sheldon’s music has      
become the soundtrack of the lives of hundreds of thou-
sands of children around the globe, thanks in part to PJ 
Library distributing two of his children’s albums and      
featuring him on countless other compilation albums.   
Sheldon is also widely known for creating and hosting the 
innovative Jewish Songwriter podcast. 
 The duo were married in Jaffa, Israel in 2015 and live 
together in Harlem, New York. 
 Hadar and Sheldon will appear on our stage on Sunday, 
May 19th at 3 PM for Neve Shalom’s 32nd Susy Schwartz 
Memorial Scholarship Fund Benefit Concert. The goal of this 
scholarship fund, which is primarily supported by the     
concert, is to raise money to provide each Neve Shalom Bar 
and Bat Mitzvah child a “Passport to Israel.” The Passport, 
with a value of $2,000, may be redeemed towards any trip 
to Israel that has an educational component, taken between 
ninth grade and the end of college. High school students 
using the Passport are also eligible to receive additional 
funds from the Jewish Federation in the Heart of New    
Jersey. Approximately 150 of our students have redeemed 
their Passport since the program’s inception. The Passport 
to Israel program is one of Neve Shalom’s great gems and 
a perk of membership. The Passport is presented from the 
bimah during the Bar/Bat Mitzvah service. 
 The long history of the concert is a testament to the 
memory of a larger-than-life member, Susy Schwartz, who 

32nd Susy Schwartz Memorial Concert:  May 19th  

died prematurely in 1990. It’s also a testament to the   
staying power of an idea. Loving Israel and young people as 
she did, Susy would have been very proud to watch the  
parade of students who have jumped at the chance to go to 
Israel and have benefitted from the fund’s generous stipend. 
 We hope the availability of this opportunity will           
encourage our current and still-eligible Religious School   
families to both support the concert and help their children 
explore the many options for educational experiences in   
Israel. 
Concert tickets go on sale in February on the shul website, 
www.neveshalom.net. They may also be purchased by mail or 
through the Neve Shalom office. 
 On behalf of the next generation, please consider       
becoming a Benefactor ($200) or Patron ($100) of the May 
19th concert. Benefactors and Patrons receive two tickets to 
the concert, name listed in the concert program and more. 
General admission tickets are $30 for adults, $12 for      
children under 12. Contact the Neve Shalom office at 732- 
548-2238 if you need additional information. 

https://leagueofamericanorches-my.sharepoint.com/personal/salter_americanorchestras_org/Documents/Desktop/www.neveshalom.net
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NEVE SHALOM ADVOCACY EVENT:  
USING OUR VOICES  
 

On December 25th, Neve Shalom held an event that underscored the commitment of 
the community to advocate for Israel and address the alarming rise in antisemitism on 
college campuses. The event brought together more than thirty individuals from    
diverse backgrounds, each eager to contribute to a meaningful dialogue and take 
concrete actions to make their voices heard. Linda Gotlib (photo, right) of the Israel 
Awareness Committee organized the event which was championed by Rabbi      
Schoenberg.  
 The gathering was centered around the powerful tool of written communication. 
Attendees were encouraged to write letters and emails to their elected officials,     
urging them to support Israel in the face of various challenges. The event recognized 
the importance of active civic engagement and emphasized the impact that individual 
voices can have on shaping public policy. 
 One of the primary focuses of the advocacy effort was the need for continued 
support for Israel. Following the events that took place in Israel on October 7, it has become increasingly crucial for        
communities and individuals to communicate their concerns and priorities to elected officials. Attendees were provided with 
resources and information to help them articulate their views effectively, ensuring that their messages would resonate with 
policymakers. 
 The event also addressed a pressing issue that has been causing concern nationwide: the rise in antisemitism and the 
need for Israel advocacy on college campuses. Attendees took the opportunity to write letters and emails to colleges and 
universities, where they or their children attended, expressing their deep concerns about incidents of antisemitism and     
advocating for measures to combat discrimination and hatred. By reaching out to educational institutions directly, the      
community aimed to foster an environment that promotes tolerance, diversity, and understanding. 
 This advocacy event served as a testament to the community's dedication to Israel and the fight against antisemitism. By 
harnessing the power of the written word, participants expressed their concerns, shared their perspectives, and actively    
contributed to the democratic process. As letters and emails reach the desks of elected officials and college presidents, the 
voices from Neve Shalom will add momentum to the ongoing efforts to shape a more inclusive and supportive future for    
Israel and help to combat antisemitism on college campuses. 

 

“Volunteering offers vital help to 

people in need, worthwhile causes, and 

the community, but the benefits can be 

even greater for you, the volunteer. 

The right match can help you to find 

friends, connect with the community, 

learn new skills, and even advance 

your career.   
 

Giving to others can also help protect 

your mental and physical health.” 

 

If this describes you, call the Neve 

Shalom office and volunteer!   
 

You’ll be glad you did! 

By Melissa Boxer      
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HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

Yahrzeit OBSERVANCES  

Neve Shalom encourages those observing the Yahrzeit of a loved one to attend our daily minyan on the day associated with the  
Hebrew date of death, as listed below, so that you may recite the Mourner’s Kaddish to honor them along with our Jewish         
community.  To confirm the time of our daily morning minyan services, go to www.neveshalom.net/calendar or contact the        
synagogue office. 

22 Shevat 2/1/2024 Oscar Thor, Father of Merrill Thor 
    Sally Shimanowitz, Mother of Ronald Shimanowitz 
    Rose Steinberg, Grandmother of Sheila Rabinowitz 
    Haskell Askin, Brother of Miriam Saruya 
23 Shevat  2/2/2024 Marvin Reiter, Father of Lori Shery 
    Muriel Sherman, Mother of Michael Sherman 
24 Shevat 2/3/2024 Regina Neugroschel, Mother of Eric Neugroschel 
    Jerry Greenberg, First husband of Sandra Wunder 
    Anabel Labendz, Mother of Abigail Garb 
    Carolyn Newman, Mother of Jonathan Newman 
25 Shevat 2/4/2024 Milton Buchbinder, Father of Flora Cowen 
    Stanley Kleiman, Father of Michael Kleiman 
    Estelle Weinstein, Mother-in-law of Karen Newman 
    Jerry Buckbinder, Uncle of Nancy Lipschutz 
26 Shevat 2/5/2024 Charles Rudin, Father-in-law of Margo Rudin 
    Alicia Newman, Wife of Walter Newman 
26 Shevat 2/5/2024 Harry Nieman, Father of Sondra Caplan 
27 Shevat 2/6/2024 Doris Heisler, Mother of Faith Heisler 
    Robert Slobodien, Son of Stanley and Gail Slobodien 
    Allan Grayzel, Father of Ronald Grayzel 
28 Shevat 2/7/2024 Robert Boxer, Brother of Keith Boxer 
    Max Blum, Grandfather of Karen Newman 
29 Shevat 2/8/2024 Ida Mikelonis, Mother of Elaine Glick 
    Muriel Opitz, Mother of Brian Opitz 
30 Shevat 2/9/2024 Gladys Stacy, Aunt of Gary Leslie 
    Anna Podelsky, Mother of Abe Podelsky 
    Samuel Gorenstein, Father of Ethan Gorenstein 
1 Adar 2/10/2024 Frances Sperber, Mother of Ellen Clarkson 
    Samuel E. Stone, Father-in-law of Marilyn Stone 
    Anna Simon, Mother of Murray Simon 
    Morris Schluger, Grandfather of Carol Hacker 
2 Adar 2/11/2024 Betty Loshin, Mother of Andrea Colby 
    Judith Kamins, Mother of Jennifer Bullock 
  2/11/2024 Alan Stone, Husband  of Marilyn Stone 
3 Adar 2/12/2024 Martin Greene, Father of Joyce Leslie 
    Solomon Brickman, Father of Barbara Spack 
    Belle Epstein, Mother of Albert Epstein 
    Marcia Contatore, Sister of Carol Hacker 
4 Adar 2/13/2024 Robert Zahler, Father of Mindy Epstein 
    Albert Parisi, Uncle of Mindy Osterman 
5 Adar 2/14/2024 Joseph Tilbor, Father-in-law of Beverly Tilbor, Grandfather of Mark Tilbor 
    Miriam Schulman, Mother of Jeffrey Schulman 
    Philip Sherman, Father of Judith Sherman 
    Matthew Meyer, Brother of Marian Szteinbaum 
6 Adar 2/15/2024 Rose Mendelson, Mother of Barry Mendelson 
7 Adar 2/16/2024 Fannie Zucker, Mother of Beverly Tilbor, Grandmother of Mark Tilbor 

February 2024 — shevat / adar i 5784  

http://www.neveshalom.net/calendar
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8 Adar 2/17/2024 Rachel Stanly, Aunt of Ronald Becker 
9 Adar 2/18/2024 Morton Fields, Husband of C. Sandra Fields 
    Pearl Kaplan, Mother of Aimee Braverman 
10 Adar 2/19/2024 Sam Parisi, Grandfather of Mindy Osterman 
11 Adar 2/20/2024 Judith Steinhardt, Mother of Susan Steinhardt 
    Emma Rose Rabinowitz, Granddaughter of Sheila Rabinowitz 
    Risa Bass, Sister of Seymour Tabak 
    Nancy Schluger, Aunt of Carol Hacker 
12 Adar 2/21/2024 Rose Leslie, Mother of Gary Leslie 
    Fred Blum, Father of Karen Newman 
    David Kass, Grandfather of Eric Goldman 
13 Adar 2/22/2024 Sidney Rickles, Father of Eileen Freihon 
    Evelyn Fitzel, Mother of Shelley Lampf 
    Ira Cohen, Father of Pamela Luks 
14 Adar 2/23/2024 Harry Isaacs, Grandfather of Elyse Haber 
15 Adar 2/24/2024 Jeannette Nelson, Mother of Eleanor Massey 
    Hilda Moses, Mother of Elaine Goldstein 
16 Adar 2/25/2024 Ruth Blum, Grandmother of Karen Newman 
    Douglas Kessler, Brother-in-law of Lawrence Dombrow and Amy Kaufman 
    Deborah Anes, Wife of Ronald Anes 
    Marvin Faber, Friend of Arlene Smith 
    Dorothy Hirschman, Mother of Jeffrey Hirschman 
17 Adar 2/26/2024 Brian Caplan, Father of Joel Caplan 
    Harry Mendelson, Father of Barry Mendelson 
    Isidore Kaplan, Grandfather of Lawrence Dombrow and Amy Kaufman 
18 Adar 2/27/2024 Benjamin Lechman, Father-in-law of Morris Gelber 
    Louis Dombrow, Grandfather of Lawrence Dombrow and Amy Kaufman 
20 Adar 2/29/2024 William Polay, Father of Nita Polay Levin 
    Betsy Raymond, Cousin of Keith Boxer 

HEBREW DATE ENGLISH DATE DECEASED’S NAME MOURNER 

february 2024 — SHEVAT / adar 1 5784 (CONTINUED) 

Donation Acknowledgments 

Tikkun Olam Fund  

In Honor Of ................................. From 
Barbara and Eliot Spack ................. Flora Cowen 
Sheila Rabinowitz .......................... Flora Cowen 
Lena Feld ....................................... Flora Cowen 
 
Ner Tamid Fund 

In Honor Of ................................. From 
Martha Mack, Yasher Koach  
on a well run auction..................... Jeff and Miriam Schulman 
In Memory Of .............................. From 
Philip Borack .................................. Alan and Iris Borack 
Selma Horowitz ............................. Susan and Malvin Keller 
Fannie Lehrhaupt .......................... Judith Spiegel 
Saul Glazer ..................................... Linda Mendelson 
Evelyn Hacker ................................ Peter and Carol Hacker 

Joseph Rabinowitz ........................ Peter and Carol Hacker 
Olga Schluger ................................ Peter and Carol Hacker 
Alex Kimelman .............................. Peter and Carol Hacker 
Ray Schluger .................................. Peter and Carol Hacker 
 
Deborah Anes Memorial Youth Fund  
In Memory of .............................. From 
Deborah Anes ............................... Amy D. Carlin 
 
Gershon Robinson Music and Art /  

Turtletaub Music Library Fund  
In Memory Of ............................. From 
Yahrzeit ......................................... Fredda Robinson 
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Commercial Litigation, Collections and Bankruptcy 

Nationwide 

SAMUEL and JOY GRAFTON 

POPPER and GRAFTON  -  ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
 

 
 

225 West 34th Street  
Suite 1806 
New York, NY 10122-1600 

212-290-2630  

10 MAIN STREET 732-634-8500    
WOODBRIDGE, NJ 07095 732-634-1521 
800-729-0582 Fax:  732-750-0120 

MEMORIAL CENTER 

HAIMM MONUMENTS FOR 
ALL CEMETERIES 

GOLDSTEIN 

FUNERAL CHAPEL  INC. 

We value the dignity and the sanctity of the 
Jewish soul and we uphold and maintain 

reverence for the Jewish tradition. 
 

Exclusively Jewish Operated 
Conveniently Located 

Large Chapels 
 

Martin Goldstein, Mgr. 
N.J. Lic. 4025 

2015 Woodbridge Avenue, Edison 

732-777-0032 

Know someone who needs help? 

Don’t Keep It Under Your Hat! 

  
Know someone in need of help during an illness, after 

surgery, after the birth of a child, please contact the 
Mitzvah Mission. 

No Mission Is Impossible! 
tikkunolam@neveshalom.net 

732-858-1764 

mailto:tikkunolam@neveshalom.net
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